
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 31st  March 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

What an amazing term this has been.  Staff and pupils have worked so hard and have achieved so much 
this term, as you will have seen through the sheer volume of information provided on Class Dojo and via 
newsletters. 
 
We rounded off the term with a lovely Celebration assembly today, where children were able to bring 
along their Easter bonnet creations.  It was wonderful to see how much effort children (and parents) 
have put into this competition – I know that staff had a very tough time trying to decide on winners!  
Here are just a few photographs of some of the creations.  Please see Class Dojo for further examples. 
 

    
 
 
We have added some provisional dates for the summer term below – more information on these will 
follow in the summer term. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful Easter – thank you for your continued support to our school! 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lates 
 

 

Calendar: 
April: 
Monday 3rd – Friday 14th April – Easter holidays 
Monday 17th April – first day back at school (summer term) 
Thursday 20th April - 3DG Visit to the library 
Thursday 27th April - 3SJ Visit to the library 
May: 
Thursday 4th May – EYFS to Boydell’s Farm 
Thursday 4th May – 4KM Reading Cafe 
Friday 5th May – Purple Day and the King’s Coronation Day – details to follow 
Monday 8th May – Bank holiday to celebrate the King’s Coronation 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May: Year 6 SATs Week 
June: 
Week commencing 12th June – sports days.  More info to follow 
27th & 28th June: Kip on a Ship residential (Year 5) 
30th June  - Trust-wide PD day (school closed) 
July: 
5th-7th July: Year 6 Mersea Residential 
Friday 14th July – Year 6 Graduation (provisional date) 
Week commencing 17th July: Transition days (provisional date) 

 



 

As we move into the summer term, please see below for information about the summer uniform.  
Please note that if pupils are wearing the white polo shirts with a logo after Easter, no tie is required.   
If pupils continue to wear a shirt, a tie will be required. 
Expectations around school shoes remains the same as in the autumn and spring term.  

 Uniform Expectations 
 

We value the importance of school uniform at Place Farm.  We believe that it promotes pride, respect, self-
confidence and a feeling of belonging amongst our pupils as it prevents competition between children over 
branded clothing. 
 
We thank you in advance for supporting your child to wear the appropriate school uniform, including 
wearing black school shoes.   
 

Please note that trainers are not part of our school uniform and therefore should not be worn to school – 
thank you for support with this. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

Trust Consultation to Extend the Autumn Half Term Break 

 
The Trust have confirmed that the extended half term break will go ahead on a pilot basis for the academic 
year 2023-2024.  Please do check your emails for further information. 
 

EXCITING NEW SPORTS CLUBS AFTER EASTER! 
 
 
Prestige 
Monday afterschool - Gymnastics (for all) 
Wednesday afterschool - Dodgeball/ Archery (alternate weeks)(for all) 
Thursday afterschool - Laser Tag (for all) 
Friday afterschool - Football (Years 1-3) 
 
Breakfast clubs as per normal (could be offered to BASC as well to extend offer) 
 
Mr Jones will be running a football club: 
Monday afterschool - Football (Years 4-6) 

Letters will be sent out shortly – please check for further information 

 
 

 
Music at Place Farm 

Pupils have been thoroughly enjoying our whole school singing assemblies every Wednesday 
morning. They have started to learn several songs, but their favourite so far has been ‘The Eye of 

the Tiger’!  
Some pupils in Years 5 and 6 are enjoying attending our Place Farm Choir. These sessions are 

held weekly during their lunch break, and they are becoming increasingly confident to sing a range 
of songs. They are very keen to showcase the songs that they have been learning so we are 

hoping to be able to arrange an opportunity for them to perform to the whole school soon! 

 
Year 1  
Pupils have been introduced to the simple terms, rhythm and pulse. They have learnt about 
singing simple nursery rhymes together and have built on this knowledge by learning to pick out 
and play the pulse of a familiar song. They especially enjoyed learning to copy back and join in 
with simple rhythms, both using body percussion and a range of untuned instruments.  

 



 

Year 2 
Pupils have been learning that pitch can be controlled in singing and when playing an instrument. 

They have also learnt the names of new instruments and explored the sounds that these make. 

They have enjoyed following and creating simple musical phrases, including singing as part of a 

group and following simple conducting cues. 

 
Year 3 
Pupils have been exploring the history of singing through hymns, sea shanties and war songs. 
They have explored common themes of togetherness and unity that singing evokes, as well as 
reflecting on how song has been used throughout history to boost morale in difficult or oppressive 
situations. They especially enjoyed singing the songs ‘What Shall We Do?’ and ‘It’s A Long Way 
Tipperary’. 

 
Year 4 
Pupils have had the fantastic opportunity to learn how to play the Clarinet. This term some of the 
key skills that they have been working on are: 

• Improving their posture and instrument hold for better tone 

• Playing the correct fingering for a named note 

• Using tonguing for articulating between 3 and 5 notes 

Yesterday they had the opportunity to showcase these skills and we look forward to sharing some 
photographs from this with you in our next newsletter.  



 

 
Year 5 
Pupils have been introduced to the electronic keyboard. They have been ‘tinkering’ with the 
keyboard to learn how its functions behave, including how to select different instruments (voices) 
and how to manipulate the volume control. In addition, they have learnt the correct fingering 
position for beginners, known as the 5-finger position (middle C – G). They have enjoyed playing 
simple scales and melodies using this range of notes. 

 
 

Rainbow 
Pupils have been listening to and responding to Samba music. They especially enjoyed copying 
the rhythms using body percussion. 

 
 

Year 3 Newsletter 
 

Year 3 have had a busy and successful half term, full of learning and new experiences. From learning about 
the Ancient Egyptians in History, to the United Kingdom in Geography the children have really impressed 

us with their work and ever developing knowledge. Even though we are two thirds of the way through the 
year we are so excited for the summer term coming up. Please see below some of our learning from the 

last few weeks. 
PE 

In PE this term Year 3 have been working both inside and out, looking at Basketball and Bench ball with the 
excellent sports coaches. They have focused on working as a team to achieve a common goal and how to 

find space on a small court to achieve success. With the summer term approaching, the children look 
forward to Badminton and Tennis outside and going back on the field for Athletics after the Easer break.  



 

 
Swimming 

As well as PE, Year 3 have also had a fantastic time swimming on a Friday morning where every child has 
improved and gained confidence in the water. Although this week is our last session, the children look 

forward to receiving their certificates shortly after Easter to celebrate all their efforts over the 12 weeks.  

 
Science: 

This term pupils have been looking at Forces and magnets. This has included comparing how things move 
on different surfaces, noticing that some forces need contact between two objects, but magnetic forces 

can act at a distance. They especially enjoyed observing how magnets attract or repel each other and 
attract some materials and not others.  

 
 

Writing: 



 

Over the past few weeks Year 3 have been working on a Non-Chronological Report based on the counties 
around Haverhill. Children have focused on writing skills such as using subtitles and paragraphs, formal 

tone within their writing and the use of conjunctions. They all look amazing, and I am sure they can all tell 
you an interesting fact about the three chosen counties!  

 

 

 
 



 

 

Year Six visit at the Theatre Royal for ‘Tiny Plays Big Ideas’ 
On Tuesday this week, some of the Year Sixes went to the Theatre Royal in Bury St 
Edmunds. This was part of the project ‘Tiny Plays, Big Ideas’. The children have 
been involved in two workshops, based at school, where they had the chance to 

write their own plays. As the finale, they had the amazing opportunity to visit the 
Theatre Royal to see some of their plays performed by actors and actresses. The 

children all thoroughly enjoyed it – some of what they said is listed below: 
“I didn’t want the show to end!” 

“I can’t believe our names were in the credits at the end!” 
“We absolutely loved it!” 

“I didn’t stop laughing the whole way through!” 
Here are some photos from the day: 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Please see uploaded 
version on Class Dojo 
to access the links. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 
  

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 2023 
  
Dear Parent/Carer 
  
Suffolk County Council is pleased to confirm a further discretionary grant is available to support 
low-income families over the Easter holiday. The grant will be ordered by your child(ren)’s school 
and will be issued as a £30 Edenred supermarket voucher for each eligible child. The grant is to 
help families with their essential living costs during the school holiday. 
  
Please note that this grant will be issued to you via the email address that the school holds for you 
so please ensure that this address is up to date. 
  
The voucher must be spent before the expiry date as failure to redeem by that date will 
mean you cannot be reissued, and you will lose the grant. 
  
We hope that this discretionary grant goes some way to help in supporting your family during the 
school holiday, whether buying food or freeing up some income to go towards energy and water 
bills or other essential living costs. 
  
If you are financial struggling and require additional support, further information can be found 
at: www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/healthier/cost-of-living-support/. 
  
  
Yours faithfully 
  
Suffolk County Council 
 
 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/healthier/cost-of-living-support/

